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MESSAGE TO THE PRIME MINISTER OF ITALY

We are now less than two weeks -away from the postponed meeting

of the European Council on 27/28 April .  I attach, as I am sure

you do, the very greatest importance  to that  meeting reaching a

clear and  durable solution to the problem of the United  Kingdom's

net budget contribution and at the same time making progress on

their merits with other major issues of Community policy. In

the increasingly uncertain international climate it becomes

all the more necessary for us to reach equitable solutions to

these internal Community issues.

The preparations . for our meeting are, as they  should do,

proceeding in the appropriate Community institutions. There

will be  meetings  next week of the Foreign Affairs, Finance and

Agriculture Councils and I hope  these will lead to some further

clarification  of the issues and, where  possible, to progress

towards solutions. I also firmly support the initiative of the

Presidency to summon an ad  hoc group of officials to begin work

on communique language . The first meeting of that group on

2 April was useful. A further meeting is foreseen for 19 or

21 April. I would prefer the earlier of these two dates to

allow more time for another meeting the following week if that

were  thought appropriate.

The main decisions  will no doubt remain for us to take at

our meeting. But success  will depend very much on careful

preparation and on a clear understanding  by each of the political
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imperatives under which we all operate .  With this in mind, I

have  asked Sir Donald Maitland, formerly the UK Permanent

Representative in Brussels and now Deputy Permanent Under Secretary

at the Foreign and Commonwealth Office, to visit Rome ,  Bonn and

Paris this week as my personal representative .  I hope you will

find such a visit welcome and will be able to arrange for him to

meet Signor Colombo. I need hardly add that the usefulness

of this contact will depend on its confidentiality.

This initiative is intended to assist the very helpful

efforts already being made by the Presidency to prepare a

successful outcome for the meeting .  As I told you when we

last met in January, I see your role as Chairman of our meeting

as a crucial one and I very much hope  that in the days preceding

it you will be able to take a personal hand in the preparations.

You might find it useful to see Sir Donald yourself for a few

minutes.
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